
WKNA Board meeting
Nov. 4, 2021 7:00 p.m., at Rhonda Rich’s house
Submitted by Carolyn Homan, Secretary

Attending: Rhonda Rich, Robb Witters, Gary Blake, Carolyn Homan, Art Mauer
Absent: Carol Doerfler, Carol Phipps, Parks Liaison Dennis Phipps 
Call to Order: Rhonda Rich, 7 p.m.

Minutes of Oct. meeting – Rhonda corrected the budget balance to $439.65. Minutes were approved.

Budget – Rhonda said expenses total about $240 for the website but there is a $60 charge from GoDaddy 
for a protection plan that may not be needed, which will reduce the bill. She will check with Barb Smith on 
that. If that charge is unnecessary, we should have the $250 needed to get more brochures printed but that
will deplete the budget. 

GETTING THE WORD OUT

Keizer Times, Keizer Chamber, KMUZ, Salem Reporter – Carolyn said she found the KMUA calendar 
listing, but it’s hard to find. All meeting notices have been filed, except Keizer Times, which apparently does
not have an events calendar.

Brochures and signs – Dennis was to get new frames.

Newsletter – Carolyn, Robb and Carol P. to meet the week of Nov. 15 to plan out the next edition, which is 
targeted to go out around Thanksgiving.

Little Free Library, Website, Facebook – No report

REPORTS
Parks – Rhonda shared printouts from Master Plan comments on Palma Ciea. Board members will attend 
the Parks Board meeting Nov. 9 to comment. Board members were also urged to review the Plan online 
and submit comments that way. There was agreement that Keizer should keep this park and at the very 
least keep it mowed, which is what neighbors have asked for. 

The Board divided up meeting notice printouts Carol P. had prepared to alert neighbors along 15th St. and 
Tate Ave. to the upcoming Parks Advisory Board meeting. The Parks Master Plan has some major changes
ID’d for Keizer Rapids that neighbors need to know about. Board members took the information notices 
and door hanger bags for distribution over the weekend to affected houses. 

Food barrels – No report 

Cummings School – No report
 
Discussion

Traffic – The Board will meet at 7 p.m. Dec. 2 at Rhonda’s to discuss strategy to energize residents in 
advance of the January General meeting, where traffic issues will be discussed, including tactics to 
address problems residents identify. The Board mentioned the need for at least one red light camera as a 
way to put speeding drivers on notice. Ticketing would also send a message as would anti-speeding 
signage. The Board will distribute flyers inviting neighbors to the January WKNA meeting. The flyers will be 
given via door hanger to residents along major traffic byways the first week in January. Chief Teague has 
agreed to attend the February meeting to answer questions. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.
Next meetings: WKNA Board, 7 p.m. Dec. 2 at Rhonda’s; WKNA General, 7 p.m., Jan 13, City Hall


